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Friday 25th March 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Well, Spring has certainly sprung this week and long may it last! It’s been lovely to be able to 
enjoy the sunny weather and appreciate the signs of Spring around our school grounds. A huge 
thank you to the green-fingered Mr and Mrs Saunders who do such a great job of maintaining 
the gardens all year round.  
 
Comic Relief and Ukraine  
I am delighted to be able to let you know that we raised a brilliant £340.20 for Comic Relief last 
Friday through our dress-up day. Thank you for your support for this worthwhile charity.  
 
We have also been informed by Astra Recycling that last week they sent 15 tons of aid to 
Ukraine. They said the outpouring of love and generosity from all communities has been 
overwhelming. A big thank you to everyone who donated to their #MarchforUkraine campaign. 
 
Dragons’ Den market 
A reminder that the Dragons’ Den market is now scheduled to take place next Friday 1st April. 
As per the original arrangements communicated, each class will have an opportunity to visit the 
stalls during the school day. All products will range from 50p-£2. We are asking that if your child 
wishes to purchase an item from the market, they bring up to £2 in small change in a named 
and sealed envelope. If you have any questions about this, please do speak to your child’s 
class teacher. (Money previously sent into school for this event has been kept in our safe and 
will be returned to children on the day.) 
 
School uniform and PE kit 
A few parents have asked recently whether we will be returning to children coming to school in 
uniform and changing into PE kit at school on PE days, as used to happen prior to the 
pandemic. I have decided that we will return to this from the start of the new academic year in 
September 2022. The reason for not doing so straight away is to allow parents ample notice to 
purchase uniform and PE kit (including PE bags) as necessary, as I know our uniform suppliers 
reported changing patterns in purchases over the past two years linked to our Covid-19 
measures. It is important that children look smart and come to school in the correct uniform, 
ready to learn, and I hope a return to this next academic year will help us to maintain the 
highest possible standards in this area. In the meantime, please ensure your child is wearing 
the correct uniform / PE kit as per our policy. To clarify, for the remainder of this year children 
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should continue to come to school wearing PE kit on PE days. Thank you for your support and 
understanding with this.  Another reminder about the change will be sent closer to the end of the 
school year.  
 
Staffing news 
I am sorry to have to let you know that Mrs Wright (Finance Assistant) has made the difficult 
decision to resign from her role after almost 11 years at Summerlea. She has been offered a 
position as Senior Pensions Administrator and unfortunately (for us!) it was an opportunity too 
good to refuse. Congratulations to Mrs Wright on securing this role. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank Mrs Wright for everything she has contributed to our school, staff, parents 
and pupils during her time here. The school and office simply won't be the same without 
her. Her last day at school with us will be Friday 29th April so do pop in to say goodbye before 
then.  
 
A few important notices 
 
Medicines in school 
It is essential that any medicines children require in school come through the main office and 
not via class teachers / classrooms. You will need to complete a form to aid administration and 
medicines can then be stored safely.  
 
Hot school meals 
On the first day of the summer term (Monday 25th April), after the Easter holidays, Chartwells 
will only have jacket potatoes on their menu.  
 
Cool Milk 
If your child has cartons of Cool Milk in school, please be aware that the cost is increasing on 1st 
April from 24p per day to 25p.  
 
Communication box 
A reminder to all parents to please make use of our communication box if you have any 
correspondence for the school office such as consent forms, other documents, monies etc. The 
box is secure, checked daily and situated in the wall on the right-hand side of the doors to the 
main entrance as you come into the school.  
 
Class Dojo policy  
If you have a concern or complaint we ask that you speak directly with the class teacher about 
it.  However, you may message to say that you would like an appointment to speak to them 
either by phone or face to face. Please refer to our Class Dojo policy on our website for further 
guidance by going to School Information > Policies.  
 
Draft Education & Skills Strategy Consultation – Parent/Care Engagement 
Please see the message below from Paul Wagstaff (Assistant Director – Education and Skills at 
West Sussex County Council): 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
West Sussex County Council are developing a new three-year Education & Skills strategy 
outlining how the County Council will support the learning of children and young people across 
West Sussex from early years to adulthood. To help inform and develop the draft strategy, we 
would be grateful if you could take a few minutes to complete a short survey which is open from 
now until 3rd April 2022 via the following link: Education & Skills Strategy Survey  - 
https://schools.westsussex.gov.uk/Article/97640?source=Newsletter&guid=1943EECB-6B16-
42D0-9CD0-1FB75A53E81A 
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If you are yet to complete the above survey, which is open until 3rd April 2022, we would 
welcome your participation.  
 
Let’s hope the sun continues to shines this weekend.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Headteacher



  

 
 



  



  



  

 
 


